What a year!

2024 was full of blessings and major heartbreak. This quarter was FULL of
blessings! With the Yelle’s on furlough, we were unsure how many of our church
events we would be able to do. In October, children’s day is one of the most
popular holidays of the year, and we usually do an event! The ladies of our
church got together and planned the entire event themselves, and the event was
an incredible success! We were so proud of how our members rose up to the
occasion.

My parents also came to visit us for a little over two weeks! We showed them our
new home and ministry, and they really blessed us with their love and time. I
hadn’t gotten to see them in nearly three years, and their visit really helped
encourage me and give me new energy. During Christmas, we had a wonderful
Christmas program with music and poems. We have noticed that our members
are growing, and desiring to get more involved! The spiritual fruit is showing
itself, and they are becoming a stronger church! It has been such a blessing for
this young new pastor.

Sadly, this year, we put down both our old horses, but God has blessed us with
two incredible new horses that we get to train and use for new ministry
opportunities like their predecessors. God strengthened us during this difficult
time, but we learned so much, and are excited for new opportunities.

Robson and Sabrina have finished their discipleship! They have grown so much
during the process. Robson is consistently teaching Sunday School, their
personal time of Bible reading and prayer has grown, and they have learned the
blessings of tithing! When they learned about financial stewardship and giving
their first-fruits back to God, in faith they started to tithe, and God has blessed
them IMMENSELY in such a short about of time. Please pray for them as they
continue their Christian lives, and please pray as we seek who we will disciple
next. Our members have recently expressed desire for further outreach and
greater involvement! The Holy Spirit has been touching their hearts, and we
look forward to what God wants to do with us this next year. We are
experiencing incredible spiritual growth at the end of this year. Please keep
praying for our members to flourish this next year.

Thank you so much for your prayers and support.
Jeremy & Joneia Bennett

Chrismas Choir

Praises

- Jeremy’s Portuguese continues to improve
- 4New Members Added

- Obvious spiritual growth in our church

- Completed Discipleship with Robson &

Sabrina

Prayer Requests

- Jeremy’s Portuguese
- Who will be our next discipleship group
- Ourhealth and allergies

- New opportunities this year

- Continued church growth

My Parents came to visit!
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